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Play “Cinderella” 
It was a four month preparation. The English club members decided to choose the 

Cinderella script for the play.  Everybody did their best in the practice and together 

with each other’s talents, skills and effort we were able to produce a magical props, 

costumes and the student’s talents were developed.  The most interesting part was 

when we were able to memorise and pronounce the words properly in English. As a 

team, we enjoyed each others company. We are so grateful that aside from the 

experience we won the first prize in Kitatama area and we are excited to join the Tokyo 

ward competition on December 4th.  We would like to say thank you for our teachers, 

and for the parents who helped in collecting the costumes.  We are so proud for our 

effort and looking forward to another win next year. 

Chorus contest    
It was a sunny Saturday morning.  All the students came early at 8:45 for a practice. 

We started the program at 10 am.  Everybody was both excited and nervous but all 

the students sang very well.  The voices of the students were like angels singing. 

Everybody was good but there was only one champion.  Fortunately everybody got a 

specific appreciation for the best performances. The winner were 1-5, 2-1 and 3-1. 

The highlights of the program were when the teachers performed.  The program ended 

with full of joy.  It was an amazing day celebrated with the students, parents and grandparents. 

Looking forward to next years choral contest. 

Farming experience 
October 13thwas a little cloudy but first grade students went to 

farming experience. It was our first time to visit the farm.  

All the groups had to meet up near the farmer’s house at 9 a.m.  I was excited to try and 

experience farming.  After seeding we harvested cabbages and spinaches. We had tea time 

at 10 a.m. and we shared sweets and drinks with the farmers. Finally we brought a lot of 

souvenirs of different kinds of vegetables back to school. We shared different stories about 

agriculture and our individual experiences during farming. In the afternoon we told to 

ourselves we will share to other students what we learned from the experience by writing it 

in the newspaper. Now we appreciate the effort of the farmers so we realized to always eat 

vegetables cooked by our parents because we know the effort made by the farmers. We love 

to share our story to everybody in school. We learned about the different ways and lives of 

the farmers and now we appreciate their hard work. 

Editor’s postscript 

Did you enjoy our 

news letter? 

 Second term will end 

soon.   Do you have 

any plans for the 

winter holidays? 

  We hope you will 

enjoy your winter 

holidays. 

See you next year. 
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